Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, March 22, 2016, 5:00 p.m. open house, 6:00 p.m. formal presentation
PLACE: Willow Oak Assembly of God, 4045 Bailey Road, Mulberry, FL 33860
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: FDOT is designing a project on State Road 60 for 5.3 miles from Diesel Road to the Hillsborough County Line. The project resurfaces the roadway and includes drainage improvements, guardrail installation and median modifications. As a safety improvement, FDOT will modify the existing full median opening at Bailey Road/Shady Hammock Drive by restricting left turn movements at Shady Hammock Drive. Construction should begin early 2017.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Wayne Shelton, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, (863)519-2353, Wayne.Shelton@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Shelly Smith, District One Title VI Coordinator, (863)519-2761, shelly.smith@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Wayne Shelton, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, (863)519-2353, Wayne.Shelton@dot.state.fl.us.

